## Town of Antrim Board of Selectmen

Minutes of the May 22, 1995 meeting.

Selectmen present were: Tom Davis, Paula Kulpinski and Peter Moore as well as Business Manager Phil Dwight.

Police Chief Brian Brown, Jim Rymes and Julia Jimenez were present briefly.

The minutes of the meeting of May 15th were approved as written.

The letter from the Bennington Board of Selectmen regarding settlement of Landfill issues was reviewed. After some discussion it was agreed that a decision on their proposal would be reached at a later meeting.

It was agreed that P.S.N.H. would be asked to turn off the blinker on Main Street. The blinker itself will be kept temporarily.

The assessment on the new Barn at the Zappala's residence was reviewed. Paula agreed to review the value.

It was agreed to abate Mr. Herman's unpaid 1994 taxes due to the errors made on the current use value in 1993 and 1994.

The Board reviewed the valuation established by David MacArthur on the property of the Maharishi School of Vedic Sciences. It was agreed that the July 1 tax bill will be calculated based on this figure without any allowance for tax exempt status. A letter will be written reminding the School to submit the proper paper work. Tax Exemption, if established, will be adjusted in the final 1995 valuation.

Police Chief Brian Brown reported that the police vehicle was having transmission problems. He was authorized to use his best judgement as to how to repair.

Jim Rymes and Julia Jimenez presented plans for the new restaurant planned at the site of the fire damaged "Four Seasons."

The Board signed and/or approved the following:

- forest fire bill
- Yield Tax (doomage in the name of Dennis Squires)
- the water well agreement with Bennington will be signed next meeting.
- State of New Hampshire Emergency Communications correspondence
- Land Use Change Tax on map 7 lot 1545
- Thank you note to Bill Newbold for the new basketball hoops.

Antrim Board of Selectmen page two May 22, 1995 The Board accepted with regret the resignation of Cheryl Woods. Ads for the position will be placed in local papers. Bids will be sought for lighting the area in the rear of the Antrim Gym. The meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. Respectfully submitted, Philip Dwight